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First Assistant Secretary
24th April 2001

Airports Division

Department of Transport and Regional Services

GPO Box 594

Canberra ACT 2601

Dear Sir/Madam,

          Re: Amendments to the Sydney Airport Slot Management Scheme 1998

This organisation wishes to record its support for the general thrust of the amendments proposed to the Sydney Airport Slot Management Scheme 1998 as outlined in the discussion paper dated March 2001.

RIVROC regards the ongoing availability of affordable and timely access to Sydney Airport for regional NSW to be of vital importance. Our first preference would be to see a situation where that access could possibly increase. We are conscious of the extensive competing demands placed on Sydney Airport and regard the proposed amendments, with the capping and ringfencing of regional services, to be a fair and equitable compromise.

RIVROC is particularly supportive of the proposal to define all existing allocated regional services as Permanent Regional Service Slots and to include such in the ringfencing.

One concern that we do have relates to the increased priority to be given to larger aircraft. It is noted that the Government proposes that applications for new slots will be considered only for aircraft with eighteen or more seats. We would like to see this figure enshrined in some way so that it could not be progressively increased.

We have concerns that if this minimum seating capacity is increased it could become a means of introducing by stealth a hub and spoke arrangement that would not be in the best interests of the regional traveller.

Additionally, the airport infrastructure in the majority of regional airports would not be capable of handling aircraft larger than the thirty-six seat capacity planes currently providing an efficient and viable service to most regional airports.

Yours Sincerely

P J Goodsall

Secretary
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